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To Chairman Stoltze and Member of the House Finance Committee
Below is the language I had discussed during my testimony today before the Committee on House Bill 316.  I have included the current language of the bill, which I have proposed be deleted, and included, in bold, the language I propose replace it.  I have also given a brief explanation, hopefully clearer than my testimony this morning, about why I feel the change is necessary.  Finally, I have included a list of the states which have the same or virtually the same language in their statutes.

Strike p. 9 lines 25 – 30 deleting “(10) there is a reasonable probability, in light of all available evidence, regardless of whether the evidence was introduced at the applicant’s trial, that the requested DNA testing will produce new material evidence that (A) would support the theory of defense described in (8) of this section; and (B) could conclusively establish that the applicant is innocent;” 

and replace it with 

“(10) a reasonable probability exists that the petitioner would not have been prosecuted or convicted if exculpatory results had been obtained through DNA testing.”
The deleted language removes the need for the trial judge to guess at what the testing results might be.  The proposed language is the most common language used in other DNA testing statutes throughout the country and focuses, correctly, on what the effect would have been at the trial level if testing had been done with exculpatory results.  That test properly focuses on the DNA evidence and its impact, not on a judge trying to guess what the DNA testing will produce.  The existing language will be asking the impossible of judges.  It should be replaced with the more common language.

The states which have the same or virtually identical language are:

Arizona

Arkansas

Connecticut

District of Columbia

Florida

Hawaii

Kentucky

Maryland

Missouri

Montana

Nevada

New York

North Carolina

Oregon

Rhode Island

Tennessee

Vermont

Wisconsin

If you would like any additional information on the statutes including this language or any other statutes, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

I look forward to the next hearing on HB 316.
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